YORK ST JOHN UNIVERSITY
Quality & Student Experience Committee
collaborative provision sub-COMMITTEE
Wednesday, 8 June 2011 at 14:00
De Grey Court Boardroom
	Present:
	Peter Gray  (Chair)

	
	Alex Baker  (Executive Officer)

	
	

	
	Pauline Aldous
	Richard Noake

	
	Ben Burrows
	Dr Simon Rouse

	
	Valerie Holmes
	Dr Andrew Village

	
	

	Apologies:
	Debbie Davies
	Louise Redshaw

	
	Prof Susan Orr
	Paul Smith

	
	
	


	10/65
	MINUTES OF LAST MEETING 
	

	
	Agreed: the minutes of the meeting held on 30 March 2011 were confirmed as a correct record.
	

	10/66
	MATTERS ARISING
	

	10/66i
	IPS Handbook (Min.10/53i)
	

	
	The Registrar reported that issues relating to IPS were currently on hold University-wide.
	

	10/66ii
	Outcomes from Collaborative Provision Audit: Assessment & Classification Arrangements (Min.10/538vii)
	

	
	The Quality & Student Experience Committee (QSEC) had agreed at its meeting on 20 April 2011 that the Registrar would revise the roles and responsibilities for external examiners and the external examiner report form from 2011-12 to ensure that comments were attributable to all specific sites for programmes with multiple delivery venues.
	

	
	However, the Registrar reported that following publication of a national report on the future of external examining, QSEC had commissioned a full review of the related University arrangements that CPSC will be able to inform.  It was therefore suggested that while the outcomes from that review are awaited, a letter should be sent to those external examiners involved in provision at multiple delivery sites asking them to differentiate comments between venues.
	

	
	AGREED:
the Registrar would write to the relevant External Examiners to request that they attribute their comments to specific venues as applicable.
	Action: PA

	10/66iii
	International Exchange Handbook (Min.10/54)
	

	
	QSEC had noted at its meeting on 20 April 2011 that a working group consisting of the Deputy Deans and International Exchange Officer would meet to consider and clarify the responsibilities of YSJ International and Faculties in the approval and support of exchanges.  The meeting was scheduled for 27 July 2011.  The Director of YSJ International would also attend.
	

	10/66iv
	Collaborative Provision Quality Network Event (Min.10/58)
	

	
	The Chair had met with the Pro Vice Chancellor (Development) on 24 May to discuss issues related to collaborative activity.  It had been noted that the future role of CPSC and the Community Engagement Committee was being considered by the Senior Leadership Team (SLT).  This would include a review of the committees and related documentation in terms of fitness for purpose.
	

	10/66v
	Craven College Future Developments (Min.10/56ii)
	

	
	The University Liaison Representative (ULR) for Craven College reported that an extension to the original Partner Outline Proposal had been received by the Faculty of Health and Life Sciences in respect of the proposed development around Psychology and English. The proposal would be considered by the Faculty before submission to CPSC.
	

	10/67
	CRAVEN COLLEGE HE SCHEME
Received CPSC/8.7.11/42
	

	
	The Sub Committee considered for re-approval the revised HE Scheme as a framework for the quality management of awards validated by York St John
	

	
	The Chair explained that the Scheme was an over-arching framework that set out the relationship between the College and its awarding body partners and the operational arrangements for the related programmes.  The Scheme had originally been approved at the first validation event held at the College in June 2008.  The document had now been revised to remove the background information that made the original case for the framework, to clarify the roles of key personnel, to remove some of the detail pertaining to specific awards and to contextualise matters such as resources.  The role of the internal examination boards had been enhanced following feedback from external examiners.  The statement of responsibilities between the College and YSJU included in the document had not been altered.  
	

	
	The Sub-Committee was assured that the Scheme had worked well based on the annual evaluative and verbal reports from the ULRs and external examiners.
	

	
	The Chair was confident that the revised scheme document would provide a sound framework for any future provision validated by the University at Honours Degree level.
	

	
	AGREED:
to recommend that QSEC approve the revised Scheme as a framework for the operational and quality management of provision validated by the University. 
	Action: PG

	
	AGREED:
the ULR to suggest to the College that the decision reached in the following item be incorporated in the Scheme document as an appendix for future reference
	Action: SR

	10/68
	CRAVEN COLLEGE REVIEWS & RE-VALIDATIONS 2011-12
	

	
	The University Liaison Representative (ULR) submitted a proposal for the review and re-validation of the College’s provision validated by the University.  The proposals, drafted in liaison with the College, had been made in light of feedback from the first events that suggested an over engagement on the behalf of YSJU.  The proposed arrangements were as follows:  
	

	
	· Step 1 - pre-review meeting with CC staff (ULR and representative from Registry).  This meeting would be informed by CCs internal review and approval mechanism.

· Step 2 - review of the FD (each, of the two FDs, would require an independent review).  This review follows the current registrar requirements of YSJ University and would include external peer representation.

· Step 3 - if the review highlights major changes a full re-validation (though each FD may be dealt with at the same time depending on the scale of the changes).  If the changes are minor these may be managed at a less formal meeting (e.g. ULR and Chair of Review and representative from Registry in attendance only)
	

	
	It was agreed that replacing the current Faculty Quality Enhancement Committee pre-scrutiny stage (step 1) would be appropriate, as although Faculties could offer support in the validation and review process, it was ultimately the responsibility of partners to put forward proposal documentation fit for purpose.  
	

	
	Members questioned the definition of minor and major amendments and whether there was a mechanistic formula through which this could be decided.
	

	
	AGREED:
QSEC would be asked to provide guidance on what constitutes minor and major amendments to programmes.
	Action: PG

	
	The Sub Committee discussed the composition of the review panel and whether the ULR should be included or whether they should attend in support of the proposing team.  In addition to an independent Chair, there were two options for the panel composition: the ULR, one other member of YSJ academic staff and one external peer as a minimum.  If the ULR was to be on the side of the proposers, two members of YSJ academic staff would be required on the panel.
	

	
	AGREED:
the Executive Officer would investigate the role of the link tutor in the validation process at other institutions in order to inform the decision about the composition of the review panel.  The Sub Committee to consider this at the next meeting.
	Action: AB

	
	AGREED
the principle of the proposals was agreed noting that the composition of the review panel was to be finalised and guidance was required from QSEC re: the definition of minor and major amendments.
	

	10/69
	THEOLOGY PARTNERSHIP RENEWALS
CPSC/8.7.11/43
	

	
	A proposal was considered from the Head of Programme Theology & Ministry to extend for one year the off-site delivery partnership agreements with the Diocese of Ripon & Leeds, the Yorkshire Ministry Course and Williams Booth College.  The proposal had been approved by the Faculty of Education & Theology’s Quality Enhancement Committee.  
	

	
	The Sub Committee noted that the proposal confirmed there were ‘no current issues with any of these partners that would indicate any areas of concern that would preclude the continuation of the Partnerships and this stage’.
	

	
	AGREED
The Sub Committee approved the renewal of the Partnerships for a further year pending a full review for the start of the 2012-13 academic year.
	

	
	The Sub Committee was formally notified that the Theology Partnerships with St Deiniol’s Library and the Ministry Course at Bangor would not be renewed due to a lack of recruitment to the MA in Theology & Religious Studies.  It was confirmed that there were no students on the programme with these two partners.
	

	10/70
	RISK ASSESSMENT TOOL
	

	
	The Sub Committee had agreed at the meeting on 13 October to review the effectiveness of the risk assessment tool at the end of 2010/11.  Members were asked to consider a process for evaluating the tool, noting that informal feedback suggested that it was working well.  
	

	
	AGREED
A working group consisting of the Chair, Executive Officer and Dr Village would review the risk assessment tool, considering whether the form elicited the required information, whether any problems had arisen with the partner that could have been identified in the risk assessment process and whether any changes to the form were required.  The working group would seek feedback on the usefulness of the form from representatives of SLT.
	Action: PG / AB/ AV

	
	Members noted that SLT would be reviewing the University’s risk management strategy and that that the working group should complete its task within that process.
	

	10/71
	QAA OUTCOMES FROM COLLABORATIVE PROVISION AUDIT: EXTERNAL EXAMINING AND USE OF THE ACADEMIC INFRASTRUCTURE
CPSC/8.7.11/44
	

	
	Members noted the mapping of University practice against the good practice identified in the two outcomes papers.  The Registrar highlighted a potential issue relating to guidance and support for external examiners.  Although the University held a briefing event to which all examiners were invited, so far no examiner involved in collaborative provision had attended.  With the new requirements for external examiners coming into force it was evident that tighter control over training would be required.
	

	
	AGREED
The Sub Committee to consider at the next meeting how it might contribute to the review of external examining arrangements to ensure engagement of collaborative external examiners in training sessions.
	

	10/72
	ST HELENS COLLEGE IQER DEVELOPMENTAL ENGAGEMENT REPORT
CPSC/8.7.11/45
	

	
	The IQER report had identified a number of areas of good practice and no essential recommendations had been made.  Although one desirable recommendation related to improving the consistency of programme specifications, no feedback had been received from the College to suggest that their use of the YSJU template was causing them any difficulties.
	

	10/73
	RE-VALIDATION REPORTS
	

	10/73i
	Craven College FD Environmental Conservation
CPSC/8.7.11/46
	

	
	The programme had been re-validated following fulfilment of the conditions and receipt of satisfactory responses to the recommendations.
	

	10/73ii
	York College FD Sports Therapy
CPSC/8.7.11/47
	

	
	The Chair reported that this had been a very positive event.
	

	10/73iii
	York College BA (Hons) Graphic Design
CPSC/8.7.11/48
	

	
	The Chair reported that the main issue was that of the documentation not having been up to standard.  Although the re-validation panel had been confident about the quality of the programme and the student experience, it had agreed that this was not exemplified by the paperwork.  Therefore the re-validation condition related to improving the documentation and a strong recommendation had been made to the College management to make a time allocation time for staff to engage fully with the condition.
	

	10/74
	PROGRESSION AGREEMENTS
	

	
	Members noted approval by the Faculty of Health & Life Science QEC of the following progression agreements:

· York College - relating to FD Sports Therapy students’ guaranteed interview for BHSc (Hons) Physiotherapy (subject to conditions) and progression onto Level 6 of BSc (Hons) Sports Science: Exercise Practice; BSc (Hons) Sports Science & Injury Management and BSc (Hons) Sports Science for Performance Conditioning (subject to conditions)

· North Lincolnshire Council - relating to Foundation Certificate in Rehabilitation and Reablement students’  progression to BHSc (Hons) Degree in Occupational Therapy full-time and in-service programmes
	

	
	The question of there being any prejudicial issues related to the offering of guaranteed interviews was raised as this had previously been suggested to a member by Admissions.
	

	
	AGREED
the Chair to clarify with Admissions whether any prejudicial issues exits in relation to the offering of guaranteed interviews.
	Action: PG

	10/75
	CRAVEN COLLEGE MODULE AMENDMENT
	

	
	Members noted approval by the Faculty of HLS QEC of a change to the word count for an assessment strategy within Work Based Learning 2 contributing to the FD in Equine Science & Husbandry.
	


	10/76
	MEMORANDUM OF UNDERSTANDING
	

	
	The Sub Committee noted approval by the Senior Leadership Team of MoU with:

· York Community Stadium

· Cornerstone School of International Studies

· Guilin Institute of Tourism
	

	10/77
	ANY OTHER BUSINESS
	

	10/77i
	Annual Quality Report 2009-10 - Action Plan
	

	
	As had previously been reported to the Sub Committee, the College were holding an HE study day, at which the Chair of CPSC would be speaking, to address in part issues raised by external examiners in respect of the academic development of students.  The ULR reported that the comment from the previous external examiners had since been reversed by the newly appointed examiners
	

	
	ACTION
in order to formally sign off the action point in the Annual Quality Report the ULR would specifically report on action taken to support the College in the academic development of students in his annual report to CPSC.
	Action: SR

	10/77ii
	Off-Site Delivery Partnership Agreement with the Theological Institute of the Scottish Episcopal Church (TISEC)
	

	
	Members noted that the Dean of the Faculty of Education & Theology had received notification from TISEC that they wished to withdraw from the Partnership Agreement related to the off-site delivery of the University’s Certificate in Christian Studies due to low recruitment numbers.  Students who had completed the one module would be awarded credit for that module and all had been informed of the decision to discontinue the programme.  The Partnership Agreement for the validation of TISEC’s Diploma in Theology for Ministry would continue.
	

	10/78
	DATES MEETINGS IN 2011-12
	

	
	All commencing at 14:00
Wednesday, 12 October 2011

Wednesday, 23 November 2011 (annual evaluation meeting)

Wednesday, 1 February 2012

Wednesday, 28 March 2012

Wednesday, 30 May 2012
	

	
	
	

	
	
	

	There being no further business, the meeting was declared closed at 3.00pm.
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